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Minutes of the 23rd Steering Group Meeting 
6th February 2020 at 7.00 pm




Attending:


1

Cllr Robert Bradshaw (RB) – Chair
Mark Bailey (MB)	
Cllr Sheila Brooke (SB) - ex officio					
Martyn Iles (MI)
Cllr Eoghan Kelly (EK)
Alan Taylor (AT)
Tom Wilson
Lisa Robillard Webb (LRW) – Minute-taker

1) Welcome, Introductions & Apologies: - Apologies: Cllr Ulli Arnold (UA), Marion Edwards (MEd).
Julie Arnold has resigned from the group.  The members would like to thank her for her hard work on the SG and particularly on the Housing Work Group.

2) Declaration of Interests: - None declared.

3) Climate Emergency: - Statement noted.

4) Minutes: - 
4.1 - Approval of minutes: MB will send LRW the correct figures for 9th January 2020’s minutes - minutes agreed by members. 
4.2 – Matters arising: RB talked to the group about filling the Vice Chair role which needs to be a community member as per the standing orders.  The Vice Chair also needs to be present for the group to be quorate. TW gave a verbal representation for MEd.  She has offered to take the role in order to support the group but had some conditions.  EK felt that the role should not have any conditions attached and MB felt that MEd should not feel compelled to take the role against her wishes.  Therefore MB offered to stand. AT nominated, MI seconded - unanimous vote for MB to take the Vice Chair role.

5) Chair and Vice Chair Reports:
5.1: Thanks given to the attendants of the 11th January workshop.  Good progress was made.  

School Section:
A revised wording of the School Section was circulated within tonight’s meeting.  The group discussed:
a) Factors of how the numbers of school places are calculated and allocated
b) Environmental factors with sustainable travel
c) Closeness to the community
d) The impact of the new, local building developments.
Revised wording discussed.  The group agreed on changes to Policies 7.3.3.  Revised draft as follows:

BPNP Policy C4
This Neighbourhood Plan supports the re-provision of Bovey Tracey Primary School on land owned by the Town Council on Le Molay Littry, or on another suitable site.

BPNP Policy C5
This Neighbourhood Plan supports the principle that primary school pupils should not need to travel more than two miles from their home.

TW/RB acknowledged the enormous amount of work that MEd had done on the draft plan.  

Housing Work Group: MI will request the latest version from MEd and continue to work on this section.  SB offered to help.  Check with implications from the parking audit (road width, garage dimensions etc).

Parking Audit:
The detailled parking audit report now received.  MI and TW had commented to David Kiernan (DK) on it.  MI checked the report against the Traffic Group’s work and will liaise with MEd on relevance to the Executive Summary.  There will be some implications for Housing group and the Traffic Management Plan.  The audit will ultimately become an appendix to the main plan report.  

Next Steps:
RB noted that he had made a recorded commitment to have the plan made in the first quarter of 2021 and therefore next steps need to be discussed.  The group discussed the possibility of sharing the current plan draft with ‘lay’ people for comment and/or hiring a third party professional planner to review the current draft.  The benefits discussed included the full review of the plan including identification of any duplication or structural difficulties, speeding up the process with a set end point, avoiding delays on inspection, gaining the experience of a professional.  The disadvantages discussed included opinions that may differ from Teignbridge District Council’s, it will take time to draft a clear written brief for the consultant, the consultant will cost money, the plan had already been reviewed in large by DK, other offers of community members to proof-read (MB, SB, RB).  RB suggested three ways to move forward:
1. Current draft of plan submitted to a third party professional planner for review
2. Wait until the pre-submission draft of plan is ready (around Easter) and then submit to a third party professional planner for review
3. Submit a draft pre-submission plan to DK at TDC for review and then ask for comment from other parties.
Vote taken and Option 3 was unanimously chosen.

A copy should then be copied with the Councillors to help develop future policies.  RB would like to explore how a policy could be adapted into the BTTC strategic plan and priorities.  DNP should receive a copy at some point, group not sure if they had a draft version yet.

The next public consultation should take place after the plan has been redrafted from DK and TDC’s comments and then gone through the pre-submission plan process.   TDC has the full list of local stakeholders but these will also be listed in the Plan.

TW left the meeting and that he was glad the Plan had got this stage now.

5.2: None given.  

6) Secretary and Treasurer Reports:
6.1: Secretary Report:  No report given.  
6.2: Treasurer Report (MB):  
Income to date:       £10,278.00
Expenditure to date: £6,929.17
Current balance:        £3,348.83 [split between £3,259.48 restricted (97%) and £89.35 unrestricted (3%) funds]

7) Notified Items: None given.

8) Work group reports:   Covered under the Chair’s report.

9) Communications:  
9.1 Correspondence & Information: RB had been in communication with Donna at Dartmoor National Park (DNP) to discuss the Neighbourhood Plan in relation to the DNP Plan.  Debbie Fletcher had also been in contact with the DNP with regards to Parke and the ‘Green Spaces’ element of the Bovey Tracey Plan.  EK asked why the DNP were involved when the National Trust owned Parke.  The group was unsure apart from DNP being the primary tenant of Parke.

10) AOB: 
10.1 Climate Impact:  Not discussed.
10.2 Brief items and/or to the next agenda:  None given.

1) Date of next meeting: Thursday 5 March 2020 at 7.00pm

Summary of Actions:
a) Housing Work Group: MI will request the latest version from MEd and continue to work on this section.  SB offered to help.  
